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Minutes 

of the monthly Business Meeting 

at Highland Adult Activities Center 

209 N. John Street 

Highland Mi 48356 

Wednesday November 15, 2012 

7:00 PM 

 

I. Chuck S.  

 

A. Called the meeting to order. 

 

B. Introduced new members John and Sherry S. Clayton and Cecilia M.  

 

C. Reminded members of the Michigan State Numismatic Society coin show 

November 23 – 25, 2012 at the Macomb Community College Sports and 

Expo Center located at 14500 East 12 Mile Road, Building P in Warren, MI. 

 

D. Reported that Dave E. is recovering from an operation and feeling good. 

 

II. Guenter L. reported that the dinner menu for next month’s annual dinner meeting 

will included roasted pork and roasted turkey with all the trimmings paid for by 

the club. Members are asked to bring a dessert and are welcome to bring their 

family. Members who wish to participate in a gift exchange should bring a 

wrapped gift in the $10 to $20 range. We will not have a club auction or speaker 

at the meeting. 

 

III. Chuck S. called the club auction. 

 

IV. Jim M. reported that our club web site, hvns.org, remains popular. In October 

2012, the site had nearly 14,000 hits. The busiest time is Saturday between 8:00 

AM to 3:00 PM. The “Coin Shows” page is the biggest draw, and the largest 

number referrals to our site comes from the link at the Michigan State Numismatic 



Society web site. Contact Jim at JMotley@alpinecomputers.net if you have anything 
to post on our web site. 
 

V. Jim M. gave a brief educational presentation on grading Liberty Nickels. 

 

VI. Tom Zahon gave a presentation on “Ways to Collect World Coins”. 

 

VII. Heidi B. gave door prizes to Glen R. and Cecilia M. 

 

VIII. Guenter L. asked for volunteers to help Boy Scouts meet their Coin Collecting 

Merit Badge requirements on February 20, 2012. If you’d like to help, contact 

Guenter at gloepertz@comcast.net. 

 

IX. Chuck S. announced that the Polish American Numismatic Society has invited our 

club to co-host their coin show in August 2012. We have accepted, and more 

information will follow. 

 

X. Chuck S. reported that we are still accepting nominations for 2013 Officers and 

Board Members. If you’d like to make a nomination, contact Chuck at 

chaztmi@aol.com . The nomination period will close at the end of the first 

week in December. At that time, he will create a ballot and send it to members. 

The elected Officers and Board of Directors will be announced at our December 

meeting and assume their responsibilities in January 2013.. 

 

XI. Mike B. reported that the club coin show on October 27, 2012 was successful. 

Similar to previous shows, we took in about $980 and had a profit of about 

$400, He thanked all the members who worked on the show. 

 

XII. Chuck S. adjourned the meeting.  

 

     Submitted by Al Raddi 
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